
TOWN OF LANARK 
YARD WASTE DROPOFF RULES 

OCTOBER 29, 2022 8:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. 
9906 STATE HIGHWAY 54  

(The old landfill to the west of the Town Hall) 
 

 
If you own property in the Town of Lanark, you may drop off YARD WASTE ONLY at the old landfill on 
the Saturday, October 29, 2022 8:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.   
 
Drop off will be monitored and you will be asked to show proof of residency.  NO commercial lawn care 
and/or tree companies or other businesses are eligible.  If you have no proof of residency, you will be 
turned away. 
 
Materials accepted 
 Grass trimmings 
 Weeds 
 Leaves 
 Flower and vegetable garden debris 
 Twigs and branches 
 Stumps and roots 
 
Materials not accepted 
 Lumber or other wood 
 Building materials 
 Any material classified as garbage or refuse 
 Any materials classified as recyclable 
 
COVERING LOADS 
 All loads are required to be covered by state transportation regulations.  Loads hauled in open 

truck beds and trailers must be covered with a tarp to prevent debris from blowing onto public 
roadways.  If your load is not covered it will not be accepted. 

 
UNLOADING 
 You must unload your materials; help will not be available onsite. 
 
 No plastic or paper bags will be accepted; everything must be emptied, and you must take any 

bags you bring with you. 
 
Questions? Call 715/256-1376 (leave message if no answer) or email clerk@tn.lanark.wi.gov 
 
 
 
 
  


